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l00000-0T Marguerite McLean 

From: Stright, Lisa [Lisa.Stright@pgnrnail.com] 
Sent: 
To: Filings@psc.state.fl.us 
cc: Burnett, John 

Subject: 
Attachments: Pasco County RR Event (8.18.10).pdf 

Thursday, August 19,2010 4:30 PM 

E-filing: Pasco County RR Event - Undocketed 

This electronic filing is made by: 

John T. Burnett 
299 First Avenue North 
St. Petersburg, FL 33733 

iohm-bu rnett@pgnmai I .c-Om. 
(727) 820-5184 

Undocketed 

On behalf of Progress Energy Florida 

Consisting of 1 page. 

The attached document for filing is PEF's 
Summary of the Pasco County Event that took 
place on 811811 0. 

Lisa Stright 
Regulatory Analyst - Legal Dept. 
Progress Energy Svc Co. 
106 E. College Ave., Suite 800 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
direct line: (850) 521-1425 
VN 230-5095 
lisa.stright@pgnmail.com 

8/19/2010 



August 19,201 0 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Ms. Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 
Ftorida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
'I'allahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Summary of Pasco County Resource Recovery Event on August 18, 2010: Undocketed 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Pursuant to FPSC Rule 25-1 7.086, F.A.C., "Periods During Which Purchases are 
Not Required", Progress Energy Florida (PEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public 
Service Commission that PEF had to take Pasco County Resource Recovery (PCRR) off - 
line at 1046 on 08/18/10. This action was taken due to the fact the pilot wire protective 
relay was disabled due to a problem at PCRR equipment. 

The event began at IO: 15 hours on OW1 8/10 when a PEF relay tech verified that 
there was no primary line protection on the Hudson-Pasco Resource Recovery 1 15 kV 
line. Once this problem was confirmed, the PEF Supervisor called PCRR to come off-line 
immediately. PCRR informed PEF ECC that the unit will be off-line in 15 minutes. The 
PEF supervisor informed PCRR that once the unit was off, the 1 15kV line will be opened. 
PEF also notified the FRCC Reliability Coordinator of the event. 

On 08/19/2010 at around 12:12 PM, PEF ECC rcceived word that the pilot win: 
protective relaying was repaired on the Hudson-Pasco Resource R e c o v v  1 15 kV line. 
At 12:41 PM the Hudson-Pasw, Resource Recovery 115 kV line was placed back in 
service. At 13:20 PM PCRR was back on-line. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to call me at (727) 820-5 184. 

Sincerely, 

.Io& T. Burnett 

JTBAms 


